
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING CANCELLATION 

In the West Virginia State Register, the Charleston Gazette, and the Wheeling Intelligencer, published on 
July 7, 2017, the West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), Division of Air Quality 
(DAQ) announced an opportunity for a public hearing for the proposed West Virginia Source Specific 
Requirements – Removal of Requirements for Permanently Shutdown Facilities State Implementation Plan 
(SIP) Revision.  The public comment period began on July 7, 2017 and ended on August 7, 2017.  No person 
requested a public hearing.  Therefore, the public hearing tentatively scheduled for August 15, 2017 is 
hereby cancelled. 


